Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

November 20, 2007

Those present were:  Heidi Bainbridge, Mindy Smith, Matt Dietzman, Barb Adam, Sandy McLain, Kenny Duke, Kitty Bogle, Brenda Stewart, Laurie Dorothy, Melissa Daugherty, Tammy Wetjer-Kesterson, MaryAnn Williams, Dave Paulek 

Old Business: 
· Motion by Barb Adam and Seconded by Heidi Bainbridge to approve October’s minutes; Minutes approved.
· Coalition Structure-Bylaws
· The SAFE Board of Directors met prior to SAFE meeting and approved by-laws
· These will be distributed to all SAFE members in a timely manner
· Domestic Violence Workshop
· Kitty Bogle informed group of the workshop.  It had more of a law enforcement focus.  
· Conference Update
· AC4C Retreat-Brenda Stewart gave summary of retreat.  The collaboration of Coalitions had many discussions of topic including the possibility of a state wide beer tax, minors being in bars(if enough Coalitions get ordinances to prevent minors in bars it may go statewide), the possibility of a VISTA Volunteer being hired to be shared between Coalitions statewide, and  ways to get drinking games off the shelves in stores such as Wal-Mart.
· Tobacco Conference-Melissa Daugherty provided the tobacco conference report.  The main issue here was since counties and/or cities cannot declare the area smoke-free, groups need to pass a resolution saying they are interested in having the option of declaring the county/city smoke-free.  The legislation will vote on this topic at a later date.
· Volunteer Conference-Heidi Bainbridge spoke at this conference.  It was geared more towards volunteers.



· Holiday Messages
· The group voted on the possibilities.  The winners were “Cost of an OWI” and “Jail Cell”. 
· Laurie Dorothy volunteered to write a letter to the editor that will coincide with a SAFE article that will be in the paper. 
New Business
:
· “Got a Minute” Campaign
· This is a six month campaign that will begin around December 1st 
· It will include posters, table tents, newspaper ads and the billboard on Hwy 1 in Keosauqua
· SS/HS Update
· SS/HS is currently providing 53 students with mental health services through a contracted company
· The school district is working on their emergency management and crisis response policies; trying to coordinate them better with area emergency responders
· SS/HS is looking how to sustain programs after the grant funds are gone.  The SAFE Coalition will most likely be relied on to continue some of the programs/services.
· SS/HS has been and will continue to purchase key card systems for the buildings in the school district.  Birmingham is set up; work at the high school will begin soon with the elementary buildings being done after that.
· Tobacco/JEL Update
· JEL students asked restaurants to go smoke-free for the Great American Smokeout.  Three businesses agreed (Douds Kwik Shop, Riverbend and Bonaparte Retreat).  
· The JEL students have created a new t-shirt design
· JEL has decided to purchase containers for cigarette butts to be placed outside of local businesses.
· Spring Fling
· There will be a spring fling!  The spring fling will bring many more activities to the spring parent/teacher conferences which will hopefully bring more parents.  More details will be given when they are available. 
· Upcoming Training Opportunities
· CADCA Training February 11-14 @ Washington D.C.
· National Leadership Conference-Underage Drinking Enforcement August 21-23 @ Nashville
· Governor’s Conference on Substance Abuse April 8 & 9 @ Des Moines
· New Website
· The SAFE Coalition has a new website-same address but different layout
· Surveys
· The SAFE Self-Assessment Evaluation Results were provided.
· All SAFE members are asked to complete the survey on Survey Monkey if they have not already done so.
Other Business

· A VISTA Volunteer has been hired.  Katie Brown will start on December 3rd.
· A short survey has been prepared for the community to fill out.  This is to determine if they know about the SAFE Coalition.  It will be handed out now and then again after the “Got a Minute” campaign has ran.
· Tammy Wetjer-Kesterson introduced her new VISTA Volunteer-MaryAnn Williams.  Expect to see her around!
Sandy McLain made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Laurie Dorothy seconded.  Meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be a luncheon at the Roberts Building on December 11th at 12:00.  RSVP needed.
